
 

 

Monday 20th March 2023 
 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians and Carers, 
 
Re: Change of specification for Level 2 Engineering, affecting current Year 9 and 10 students 
 
The examination board Pearson wrote to schools this term to confirm that the current BTEC Level 2 in 
Engineering is being withdrawn after this summer’s examinations. This affects students currently in Year 9 and 
10. Those in Year 11 are not affected.  
 
The replacement course will be the OCR Cambridge National in Engineering Design.  
 
The good news is that all student work to date can be transferred to this new specification, as the content 
overlaps with the outgoing BTEC course. The course has the same qualification outcomes and grading as the 
outgoing BTEC, which is the equivalent to GCSE. 
 
We will be updating our curriculum maps on the websites for Years 9 and 10 to reflect these changes. 
 
In the meantime, if you have any further questions please do contact me via College reception. 
 
With best wishes, 
 
 
 
Mr Kennedy 
Director of Teaching and Learning, Technology (Rosedale College)  
 
 
 


